ASHGROVE RANGERS ATHLETIC CLUB INC

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
[bookmark: _GoBack]
9th SEPTEMBER 2017

Mitchelton Library Mitchelton


1. Quorum and opening
Attendees Paul Circosta , Tony Usher, Dave Moorse , Ken Hastie, Justin Woerner, 
Ken Stacy , Lynda Bateson, Amanda Lampe, Alastair Wallace, Jodie Watson, Deb Davis, John Purcell
2. Minutes previous AGM held 20 Sept 2016.  Moved by Alastair Wallace Sec by Ken Hastie
3. Presentation of the 2017 Annual Report moved by Justin Woerner, sec Alastair Wallace.   
· Another successful year for the club both on and off the competitive arena. 
· Club’s diversity: in terms of breadth of event participation and depth of athlete abilities
· QA club competitions - only one club (qe2) that did better in both the track and field and cross-country competitions.  
· State track and field championships – 4th
· Track and field shield competition – 6th
· Cross-country cup – 5th
· Congratulations: 
· National representation:
· Tim vincent, 
· Tiana morrison, 
· Josh morrison and 
· Brandon stanaway
· National championships:
· Rebecca haley
· Cara jardine 
· Focus is not only elite end of the spectrum 
· Encouraging and very satisfying – number of families and young children participating in the flying 4
· Refreshed website 
· Monthly newsletter 
· Thank you to:
· Committee, especially John Purcell
· Members who have competed in club competitions 
· Volunteers -  coaching / events - all schools, flying 4, park run pacing, Petfield challenge, track and field champs and Ashgrove gift.

4. Statements of Financial Affairs and Auditor’s Report – Moved by Justin Woerner seconded by Alastair Wallace
· Net profit -$3,203.38
· Due to the expenditure of a large grant awarded in the 2015/16 year.
· Operational profit (excluding the effects of the grant) was $6,156.62
	
	2016/17
	2015/16
	CHANGE

	INCOME
	11,242.92
	8,864.48
	+26.8%

	EXPENSES
	5,086.3
	6,237.74
	-18.5%

	OPERATING PROFIT
	6,156.62
	2,626.74
	+134.4%

	NON RECURRING GRANT
	-9,360.00
	+9,360.00
	

	REPORTED NET PROFIT
	-3,203.38
	11,986.74
	



· Training fees > oval hire
· Oval hire ($2,797) not included in 2016/17 accounts
· Strong position - cash at bank $9,916, cash on hand $1,042 and term deposits $29,091. 

5. Nomination of President, Secretary, Treasurer and Vice-President
· President: Justin Woerner nominated by Tony Usher   seconded by Ken Hastie
· Secretary: Tony Usher nominated by  Dick Dunstan seconded by Justin Woener
· Treasurer: Dan Murray nominated by Justin Woerner   seconded by Dick Dunstan
· Vice-President: Dick Dunstan, nominated by John Purcell seconded by Paul Circosta
· Committee Member Ken Hastie nominated by Ken Stacy seconded by Dick Dunstan
· Committee Member Ken Stacy nominated by Justin Woener seconded by 
· Ken Hastie
· Committee Member Paul Circosta nominated by John Purcell seconded by Tony Usher
· Committee Member John Purcell  nominated by Tony Usher seconded by Justin Woerner

6. Nominations for 2 Delegates to Queensland Athletics – No nominations 
· Nominations called from the floor
· John Purcell – nominated by Paul Circosta second by Justin Woerner
· Dick Dunstan – nominated by Paul Circosta second by Lynda Bateson

7. Nomination of the Auditor for the financial year ending 2017
· Agilis nominated to be auditors by Justin Woerner sec by Jodie Watson



8. Nominations for Club Patron and Vice Patron 
· Kate Jones nominated as Patron – Nominated by Alastair Wallace sec by Lynda Bateson
· Steven Toomey nominated as vice Patron - nominated by Alastair Wallace sec by Lynda Bateson
9. The year ahead – Justin spoke on focusing on the coming track season
· Two day relay in November
· Club’s solid position – Membership base / performance achievements/Financial strength
· Ensures ongoing viability and provides options to develop
· Club survey

10. General Business
· Dave Morse raised the point that funding of Junior athletes attending national championships was no longer offered by the Club. It was moved that funding of Junior athletes was something that the committee would discuss at its next meeting. Moved by Dave Morse sec by Justin Woerner
· Alastair moved that we formally thank Justin and Amanda for providing food at the flying four.
· There was strong support for club shirts

11. Closure – 4.35 pm


Ashgrove Rangers Presidents Report
30 June 2017

It has been another successful year for the Club both on and off the competitive arena. 
The past year has potentially been one of the Club’s best ever. The Club’s diversity, in terms of breadth of event participation and depth of athlete abilities, was once again evident. Throughout the QA club competitions there was only one club (QE2) that did better than Ashgrove in both the track and field and cross-country competitions.  The Club finished 4th in the State Track and Field Championships, 6th in the Track and Field Shield Competition and equal 5th in the Cross-Country Cup. Whilst the mix of events where our members achieved state or national representation was broad, ranging from a series of track and field events through to cross-country and mountain running. 
It was another strong year for individual performances with special congratulations going to 4 Club members – Tim Vincent, Tiana Morrison, Josh Morrison and Brandon Stanaway – who all represented Australia at the international level. At the national level, Tim, Brandon and Tiana along with Rebecca Haley and Cara Jardine combined to take home 5 gold and 5 silver medals. Whilst at the State Championship level Club representatives accounted for 8 gold medals. 
However, the focus wasn’t only at the elite end of the spectrum with the Committee working hard throughout the year to revitalise the monthly Flying Four. Whilst it’s satisfying to see elite athletes and social runners coming together to participate the Committee has taken the greatest satisfaction from seeing the increasing number of children taking up the challenge of the 1 or 2km course.  
Off field, the Club has achieved another solid year. Financially, the Club has recorded an operating surplus for the year and has a healthy balance sheet. We sourced several grants throughout the year which allowed us to purchase a defibrillator, two portable BBQ’s, a new tent plus replenish and expand our inventory of training equipment. On the communications side we have released a refreshed website and commenced a monthly newsletter in an attempt to attract new members and keep existing members better informed. 
The Club’s solid position across its membership base, performance achievements and financial strength not only ensures the Club’s ongoing viability but provides future committees with options to continue to develop the services that this Club provides to its members.
Finally, I wish to personally thank the other members of the committee - Dick, Tony, Dan, Amanda, Paul, Ken S and Ken H – for all the time and effort that they have put into the Club over the past 12 months and mention a special thank you to John Purcell who works tirelessly for this Club. I also want to thank all of the members who have competed in Club competitions throughout the year and all of the volunteers who have helped with the coaching or assisted the Club at many of the events that we have been associated with including the All Schools, Flying Four, Park Run Pacing, Petfield Challenge, Track and Field Championships and Ashgrove Gift.
Justin Woerner
President


Ashgrove Rangers Treasurers Report
30 June 2017
Highlights
· Net profit for the 2016/17 year was -$3,203.38
· The net loss is due to the expenditure of a large grant awarded in the 2015/16 year.
· Operational profit (excluding the effects of the grant) was $6,156.62
	
	2016/17
	2015/16
	Change

	Income
	11,242.92
	8,864.48
	+26.8%

	Expenses
	5,086.3
	6,237.74
	-18.5%

	Operating Profit
	6,156.62
	2,626.74
	+134.4%

	Non Recurring Grant
	-9,360.00
	+9,360.00
	

	Reported Net Profit
	-3,203.38
	11,986.74
	



· Thanks are due to John Purcell for managing the process of securing then expensing the grant for the Club. The grant was used for much needed equipment for the club, including a defibrillator, a sports tent, BBQ and other sports equipment. 
· The major incomes for the club were:
· Training fees - $5,283
· Membership fees - $1,875
· Flying Four fees - $1,210
· The major expenses for the club were:
· Reimbursements - $1,126
· Trophies - $1,070
· It is encouraging to see that the Club is now covering the cost of the oval hire ($2,797) with the revenue generated from the training fees
· It should be noted that the oval hire expense has not been accounted for within the 2016/17 year as the invoice was only issued post 30 June 2017. 
· Although the Income Statement shows revenue from merchandise ($790) there is no profit earned by the Club on the sale of merchandise as it is sold to members at cost.
· The Club’s cash position strong, with cash at bank of $9,916, cash on hand of $1,042 and term deposits to the value of $29,091. 
Future Plans
1. The Committee is likely to pursue additional grants throughout the year
2. The Committee continues to consider alternative methods for the collection of training fees which would avoid the need to handle cash.
3. The Committee is investigating options for an alternative supplier for the Club’s merchandise and the addition of a Club t-shirt or polo top.
Dan Murray
Treasurer


